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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit  

to demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship,  

discipleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th  

and Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and  

world in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

IN-PERSON SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church  

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to the Tab offices at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

FrontDesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org

8 am 

10 am

Communion Service 

McKee Chapel

Worship Service 

Sanctuary 

Service is also live-streamed each Sunday 

beginning around 9:50am. 

You can find a link at tabpres.org

Join us as we worship together!
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Dear Friends,

May is “race” month and whether you are a race fan or not you can hardly help getting 

caught up in the hype and excitement of it all. Parties, yard decorations, the whine of 

high performance engines in the hanging in the air even miles from the track, Carb 

Day, downtown festivals and parades, thousands of visitors to our city, all leading up to 

“the greatest spectacle in sports” when the whole world will be watching.

Even though I am not a big race fan, I will admit to really enjoying being a casual ob-

server of the Indy 500.

But there is another race to which I am fully committed – the “race” to follow Jesus 

Christ.

There are many ways one might describe the life of faith, one being the way the Apos-

tle Paul describes it in the 3rd chapter of his letter to the Philippians, as a “race:”

“Not that I have already obtained this or have already reached the goal; 

but I press on to make it my own, because Christ Jesus has made me His own.  Be-

loved, I do not consider that I have made it my own; but this one thing I do:  

forgetting what lies behind and straining forward to what lies ahead,  

I press on toward the goal for the prize of the heavenly call of God in Christ Jesus.”

Most assuredly the Apostle was not thinking motorsports when he wrote those words. 

He was most likely thinking of a footrace such as he would have seen in the ancient 

pan-hellenic games which were popular in his Greco-Roman world.  But his message is 

timeless.

In a race all the participants compete, not just against one another, but against them-

selves and all have the same goal in mind: to make it to the end.

The story is told of one modern Olympic marathoner who stumbled, fell and badly 

injured himself, but refused to withdraw from the race.  He entered the arena at the 

end of the race so long after the others that the television cameras had been shut 

down and all but a few of the crowds had gone home.  Surprised to see him stumbling 

toward the finish line, they fired up the cameras and the few remaining in attendance 

stood and cheered.  Following the race an interviewer asked why he hadn’t just given 

up and quit.  The athlete said, “My country didn’t send me 5000 miles to start the race, 

but to finish it.”

Friends, you and I are similarly runners in a marathon or competitors in the 500 mile 

race of following Jesus. We are not competing against one another.  Our sole purpose 

in starting this journey with Jesus is to finish it, so that with Paul we might say, 

“I have fought the good fight, I have finished the race, I have kept the faith. 

From now on there is reserved for me the crown of righteousness which the Lord, 

the righteous Judge, will give me on that day, and not to me only but to ALL who 

have longed for His appearing.” II Timothy 4:6-8.

So, “let us (together) press on toward the goal for the prize of the heavenly call of God 

in Christ Jesus.”

It is my great privilege to share in this journey of faith with you.

				    See you in worship,

				    Rev. L. John Gable

Pastoral Reflection
Can We Talk About It?
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Preaching Schedule
“Eye Witness: Jesus and Thomas” 

John 20:24–29 

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“The First Evangelist” 

John 20:11–18 

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“Breakfast on the Beach” 

John 21:1–14 

Rev. Terri Thorn, preaching

1 
 

8 
 

15 
 

May 2022

Event Schedule

MWF

MON

TUE

 

WED

THU

 

SAT

SUN

11:00a

6:00p

9:00a

9:30a

6:30p

9:30a

3:45p

6:00p

7:00p

8:00a

8:00a

10:00a 

Tab’s Open Door

Women’s Bible Study

Construction Meeting

Women Alive

Prayer Group

Pastors’ Bible Study

Tab Tutoring

Handbell Rehearsal

Sanctuary Choir  

Rehearsal

Men’s Bible Study

Worship

Worship 

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st MON

1st TUE

1st WED

2nd MON

2nd TUE

3rd TUE

3rd WED

4th TUE

12:30p

7:00p

5:30p

5:00p

5:00p

7:00p

7:15p

7:00p

6:30p

5:00p

5:30p

7:00p

HR Comm.

Spiritual Growth & Dev.

Missions Comm.

Facilities Comm.

Budget & Finance Comm.

Children’s Ministries Comm.

Worship, Music, Arts Comm.

Session Mtg. 

Moms of Tab

Media Committee

Congregational Life Mtg.

Deacons’ Meeting

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

22 
 

29 
 
 
 
 

“What About Him?” 

John 21:2–25 

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“Empowered by the Spirit” 

Matthew 10:5–10 

Acts 1:1–8

1 

14

13, 14 & 16

19

22

26

28

30

11:30a

10:00a

10:00a

4:00p

5:00p

10:00a

ALL DAY

A-maizing Luncheon

Purls of Wisdom

Women’s Plant Exchange

Pictorial Directory Pictures

Gracious Gifts Meeting

Holy Land Organizational Mtg

Nominating Commitee Mtg

Purls of Wisdom

Church Closed for  

Memorial Day

SPECIAL
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Member Spotlight
Meet Don & Linda Fledderjohn 
by Paula Daum

At Tab, we are blessed as a church family to have so many  

people who volunteer their time in service to our church 

family and our ministries and missions. Don and Linda 

Fledderjohn’s fingerprints can be found throughout the 

tapestry of Tab for many decades.

Born in Indianapolis, Don grew up near Tab. He attended 

Sutherland Presbyterian Church as a child. At about the 

age of eight, Don’s father brought him to Tab to connect 

him with Tab’s Recreation programming. That introduction 

led to a lifetime membership and life of service here at Tab.

Linda was also born in Indianapolis and grew up in the Glen-

dale neighborhood. A self-proclaimed “cradle Christian,”  

Linda grew up attending Northwood Christian Church. She 

and Don met while attending Broad Ripple High School. 

Don was active in sports, and this led him to Butler Uni-

versity where he played basketball under the direction of 

famed coach Tony Hinkle. Linda attended Indiana University 

for two years, and she then transferred to Butler.   

Married in 1964 at Northwood, Don and Linda then began 

their worship life together at Tab. Linda was a senior at 

Butler at the time, and Don had joined his father’s business, 

Master Glass and Color. Upon her graduation, Linda taught 

1st and 2nd grade in IPS. In the coming years, they would 

welcome their three daughters, Heidi, Gretchen and Erica.

Don’s passion for sports led him to volunteering for Tab 

Recreation. Don fondly remembers putting his coaching  

skills to work alongside Dick Gilroy. They formed a travel-

ing Young Life basketball team of neighborhood teenagers  

and continued to mentor them into adulthood. He still 

keeps in contact with some of them. As president of Tab 

Community Service, Inc., Don was instrumental in raising 

the funds needed to install the new Tab field. This began 

in 2007 and finished with the second phase of the project  

of a new stadium and concession stand. Both projects were  

accomplished with the help of dedicated Tab members, 

the Indianapolis Colts, the Lilly Endowment and several 

other grants.

Don has served as an Elder on Tab’s Session, as well as 

a member of the Endowment Committee. In addition, he 

served on the board of the Raphael Health Center, includ-

ing three years as president. He also has been active with 

the Alumni Board of Butler University, and he has served 

on the board of Crooked Stick Golf Club. His passion is golf.

Linda also actively served the Recreation program. She 

was on staff at Tab for a period of time working with 

then-director of Recreation, John Byers, and she also worked  

as the administrative assistant for the regional Young Life 

director. Linda has a broad passion for many Tab ministries. 

She served as President of the Board of Deaconesses many  

years ago and as an elder in more recent years. She also 

taught Sunday school through the years. Linda currently 

can be found coordinating volunteers for Open Door and 

in supporting Tab’s Gracious Gifts program. For many years,  

she has been the “flower lady,” coordinating flowers for 

the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings.

With their daughters, sons-in-law, and 6 grandchildren, 

Don and Linda stay busy with family commitments. When 

reflecting on raising their daughters at Tab and their con-

tinued membership throughout the years, they are grate-

ful for having the spiritual support of Tab.  

“Tab is the place where we have made our closest and 

dearest friends.”

“When reflecting on raising their 
daughters at Tab and their contin-
ued membership throughout the 
years, they are grateful for having 
the spiritual support of Tab.”
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A Look Back
Tab Recreation—the Outstretched Hand of Christ 
by Bruce McDonald

Did you ever wonder why Tab’s campus  

includes a full gymnasium? In some ways, 

it’s odd that a Gothic church building  

would place such emphasis on a recre-

ational feature like that, as few churches  

did 100 years ago. Indeed, in 1921, when 

the earliest plans for the church building 

were developed, and once the Sanctuary  

wing was built, the focus was on a chapel 

in the second phase, followed 

by a third phase which would 

be the Education wing. Its 

scope included what was 

referred to as a “Community 

House,” to provide a large 

space for gatherings of the 

growing congregation and 

neighborhood. There was 

no mention of a gymnasium, 

per se. But in January 1924, 

one year after the Sanctuary 

was completed, Dr. J. Am-

brose Dunkel approached a 

young 26-year-old J. Dwight 

Peterson and handed him 

$50 (about $850 in today’s 

dollars), charging him with the task of 

starting a recreation program. Soon 

enough, the Tabernacle Presbyterian 

Sunday School Athletic Association 

was organized. Membership was open 

to all young people, both boys and 

girls—which was not a very common 

feature back then—with annual dues 

of $1. The first known activity consisted 

of 12 boys shooting baskets in a make-

shift court within Tab’s coal bin. Games 

were played at the old Central YMCA 

downtown. This humble start obvious-

ly “took” as the building plans in 1928 

began referring to a “Recreational Hall,” 

Tab’s new home court. Tab was now one 

of the few churches in America which 

was sponsoring a recreation program.

But the Recreational Hall was more 

than just a gym for shooting hoops.  

The engraved words over the 34th 

Street entrance state it well: “For 

Childhood and Youth.” The program’s 

reach extended well beyond basketball; 

it also included “baseball, tennis, horse-

shoes, hikes and all forms of athletics.” 

In 1926, a full-time “Director of Young 

Peoples Activities,” James B. Martin, 

was hired to oversee the nascent pro-

gram, as well as Tab’s Sunday School. 

Martin served as director until 1940. 

Throughout the late 1920s and 1930s, 

in the midst of the difficulties stemming 

from the Great Depression, Tab provided 

a place for many thousands of young 

people to pass leisure in constructive 

activities. Martin’s many responsibilities 

extended over Tab’s scouting program, 

as well, which 

included two  

Boy Scout troops, 

one Girl Scout 

Troop, and two 

groups of Camp-

fire Girls. Summer 

camp programs 

were developed, 

providing boys 

and girls with two-

week experiences 

at various parks 

and campgrounds 

in the State. Even kite-flying contests 

were part of the offerings.

Tab also organized many mixed adult 

activities, including exercise classes for 

women (known as “Trimnastics”), group 

projects for men and even Friday-eve-

ning roller skating parties in the Gym.  

The Rec Hall had been built with a fully 

equipped stage and Tab sponsored 

multiple plays and theatrical 

productions in the 1930s. 

A keen eye will also note, 

high on the Gym’s south wall, 

some narrow slits which were 

designed to accommodate 

the projection of full-length 

movies, with the caveat that 

“only four-star pictures, those 

approved by Parents Magazine 

will be shown.” For a young 

person, Tab offered multiple 

outlets to keep busy. An early 

program document notes that 

“A boy at play is a boy out 

of trouble—and a boy out of 

trouble is a boy building for 

tomorrow’s citizenship.”

In 1940, the program took a strategic 

turn. The committee, concerned over 

repeated damage to the Gym floor, vot-

ed to cease the roller-skating parties—

no doubt a very good decision—and 
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Read Through the Bible
May

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

Luke 23:1–25

Luke 23:26–56

Luke 24:1–12

Luke 24:13–53

Hebrews 1

Hebrews 2

Hebrews 3:1–4:13

Hebrews 4:14–6:12

Hebrews 6:13–20

Hebrews 7

Hebrews 8

Hebrews 9:1–22

Hebrews 9:23–10:18

Hebrews 10:19–39

Genesis 41

Genesis 42

Genesis 43

Genesis 44

Genesis 45:1–46:27

Genesis 46:28–47:31

Genesis 48

Genesis 49–50

Exodus 1–2

Exodus 3–4

Exodus 5:1–6:27

Exodus 6:28–8:32

Exodus 9–10

Exodus 11–12

Psalm 32

Psalm 33

Psalm 34

Psalm 35

Psalm 36

Psalm 37

Psalm 38

Psalm 39

Psalm 40

Psalm 41

Proverbs 1

Proverbs 2

Proverbs 3

Proverbs 4

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28 

Hebrews 11:1–22

Hebrews 11:23–40

Hebrews 12

Hebrews 13

Matthew 1

Matthew 2

Matthew 3

Matthew 4

Matthew 5:1–20

Matthew 5:21–48

Matthew 6:1–18

Matthew 6:19–34

Matthew 7

Matthew 8:1–13

Exodus 13–14

Exodus 15

Exodus 16–17

Exodus 18–19

Exodus 20–21

Exodus 22–23

Exodus 24

Exodus 25–27

Exodus 28–29

Exodus 30–32

Exodus 33–34

Exodus 35–36

Exodus 37–38

Exodus 39–40

Proverbs 5

Proverbs 6:1–7:5

Proverbs 7:6–27

Proverbs 8

Proverbs 9

Proverbs 10

Proverbs 11

Proverbs 12

Proverbs 13

Proverbs 14

Proverbs 15

Proverbs 16

Proverbs 17

Proverbs 18

Read Through the Bible
June

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

Acts 14

Acts 15:1–21

Acts 15:22–41

Acts 16:1–15

Acts 16:16–40

Acts 17:1–15

Acts 17:16–34

Acts 18

Acts 19:1–20

Acts 19:21–41

Acts 20:1–16

Acts 20:17–38

Acts 21:1–36

Acts 21:37–22:29

Acts 22:30–23:22

Acts 23:23–24:9

Joshua 22

Joshua 23–24

Judges 1

Judges 2–3

Judges 4–5

Judges 6

Judges 7–8

Judges 9

Judges 10:1–11:33

Judges 11:34–12:15

Judges 13

Judges 14–15

Judges 16

Judges 17–18

Judges 19

Judges 20

Job 31

Job 32

Job 33

Job 34

Job 35

Job 36

Job 37

Job 38

Job 39

Job 40

Job 41

Job 42

Psalm 42

Psalm 43

Psalm 44

Psalm 45

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

28

29

30

31 

Acts 24:10–27

Acts 25

Acts 26:1–18

Acts 26:19–32

Acts 27:1–12

Acts 27:13–44

Acts 28:1–16

Acts 28:17–31

Romans 1:1–15

Romans 1:16–32

Romans 2:1–3:8

Romans 3:9–31

Romans 4

Romans 5

Romans 6

Judges 21

Ruth 1–2

Ruth 3–4

I Samuel 1:1–2:10

I Samuel 2:11–36

I Samuel 3

I Samuel 4–5

I Samuel 6–7

I Samuel 8

I Samuel 9:1–10:16

I Samuel 10:17–11:15

I Samuel 12

I Samuel 13

I Samuel 14

I Samuel 15

Psalm 46

Psalm 47

Psalm 48

Psalm 49

Psalm 50

Psalm 51

Psalm 52

Psalm 53

Psalm 54

Psalm 55

Psalm 56

Psalm 57

Psalm 58

Psalm 59

Psalm 60

finally painted lines on the floor to delineate the basketball 

court. More importantly, a couple of vacant lots at 34th and 

Washington Boulevard became available. Edgar Evans, who 

had served in so many leadership capacities over the years, 

made a lasting impact by largely funding the purchase of the 

properties on Tab’s behalf. The new Evans Field greatly ex-

panded the outdoor offerings for the Rec program, especially 

football and softball. Lights were added in 1948 and a third  

lot was secured in 1949. The expansion of the program’s 

physical assets allowed the decision to fully open the pro-

gram up to non-Tab children and to grow its community 

emphasis. Dr. Roy Ewing Vale summed up well the role of 

the Rec Program, stating that it was the “missionary arm 

of the church which reaches into the community.” In 1949, 

Session endorsed the following: “We have large provision 

for youth, and we have welcomed girls and boys of various 

creeds without distinction. It is our conviction that we must 

not limit this program for anyone to sports alone, but that we 

must provide for spiritual development.” This prefaced the 

decision to require that all participants must attend Sunday 

school or church of their choice at least two times a month in 

order to be eligible to participate. The policy, by all accounts, 

was well received, and made a clear statement with respect 

to Tab’s purpose in creating and growing the program, and 

in demonstrating that “the church is extremely interested in 

them.” At this point, the program had over 400 participants 

each year, with 30% of them coming from Tab families. After 

a series of multiple brief directorships, throughout the 1940s, 

in August 1951, a recent college graduate named Russ Earl  

was hired to assume the role of Recreation Director. Over the  

next 35 years, until his retirement in 1986, Tab Rec enjoyed  

explosive growth, becoming “America’s Largest Church-Spon-

sored Recreation Program,” even while weathering various 

storms that would buffet it in the 1960s. That story comes later.
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
CHURCH OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED MONDAY, MAY 30 
IN OBSERVANCE OF MEMORIAL DAY

A-MAIZING LUNCHEON
Plan to attend this Sunday the A-Maizing Lunch on Sunday, 

May 1, at 11a. This is an in-person lunch returning after a two 

year hiatus. Come hear from the Kenya beneficiaries and get 

an update on this important mission partner while enjoying a 

meal of maize and beans similar to the school lunch offered 

to UMOJA students in Kenya. 

WOMEN’S MINISTRIES PLANT EXCHANGE - MAY 14TH
We have seen this spring be “In like a lamb and out like a 

lion” instead of the other way around. We also know that 

April Showers Bring May Flowers! On that note, the Women 

of Tab will celebrate spring with our second “Plant Ex-

change” on May 14th from 10a– 2p. The event will be at Tab 

Park this year so that we can involve the community around 

us. Suggestions of what to bring and share: Seedlings, 

Houseplants, Thinned out yard plants (day lilies, etc.), Gar-

dening tools in good shape, Packets of seeds, Pots, ceramic 

or plastic and Seed packets.

With a few weeks to go we have some time to get seedlings 

started, clean out some unwanted pots, propagate some 

houseplants, or even start a wish list for your gardens, yards 

or houseplants. Our Plant Exchange is a time to celebrate 

spring and summer and the joy of gardening both indoor 

and out. Come with or without plants to give away and just 

socialize with the Women of Tab.  Contact Lezlie Laxton (lez-

lie5291@yahoo.com) if you have questions.

SIGN UP FOR YOUR PHOTO SESSION
We will be hosting photographers for this year’s pictorial 

church directory in April and May. The available photogra-

phy dates are Friday and Saturday, May 13 and 14, and we 

have added another day for photos on Monday, May 16.  We 

will be signing folks up for these photo sessions on Sunday 

mornings in McKee Hallway. All families who sign up for a 

photography session will get a free 8x 10 photograph. If you 

have a question or to sign up please contact Paula Daum at 

paula.daum@tabpres.org or at (317) 923-5458 ext. 104.

GRADUATION SUNDAY
It is hard to believe it is already time to recognize our gradu-

ates from the class of 2022! We would like to acknowledge 

and honor their accomplishments and successes. If you have 

a student that is graduating from high school, college or 

graduate school, please send one or two photos with their 

name, future plans and connection to Tab to amy.rexroth@

tabpres.org by May 15. A brief video honoring our graduates 

will be presented during the worship service on May 22.

GET IN TOUCH, STAY IN TOUCH
The easiest and most effective way to receive news about 

our church and church family is to subscribe to our email. 

The office sends out a digest every Thursday, with updates 

as needed at other times. To subscribe, go to tabpres.org, 

then scroll to the bottom of the homepage and tap “Sign up 

for email updates.”

WOMEN’S MONDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY 
Ladies, we have begun a new 12-week study at 6p via Zoom. 

We will be studying the book of 1 Corinthians. These studies 

are an encouraging start to the week and a great way to 

connect, pray, and learn with other women. Contact Ruth 

Miller (mrs.ruth.h.miller@gmail.com) for a study guide and 

zoom link.

NEED TO CHECK A CALENDAR DATE?	
Looking for scheduled events at Tab, or even check to see 

if a room might be available by logging in to tabpres.org/

calendar.  The calendar is continuously up-dated to reflect 

current events in the building.  If you have any questions or 

would like to schedule an event please contact Matt Kauff-

man at matt.kauffman@tabpres.org or 317-923-5458 x102

MISS A TAB SERMON? WANT TO HEAR ONE AGAIN?
The easiest way to hear, watch or read a past sermon is to 

visit tabpres.org and tap on the big blue box labeled “Ser-

mons.” Choose your sermon and be inspired all over again. 

If you’d like, subscribe to the Tab Podcast on most podcast 

apps. In addition, sermons are broadcast locally on WIBC 

93.1, Sunday mornings at 6:30a. Spread the Word!
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Missions Spotlight
Open Door - Open House: Friday, May 20, 11a–12n 
by Terri Thorn

In May, Tab’s Open Door ministry will undergo a re-launch—

emerging from a “pandemic pivot” model featuring primarily 

carry-out lunches to a completely new and different approach. 

In addition to the changes described in the March issue 

of Chimes, the Open Door Ministry Café will now offer food 

choices from a menu of options. 

Each day, Chef André of Delectable Cuisine will prepare two  

choices for the main dish, four options of “side” dishes as well 

as bread and dessert for our diners. Of course, our hope is 

to foster good food and a sense of welcome and belonging 

that will encourage friends and neighbors to dine-in and 

participate in daily programming. Still, simple “to go” meals 

featuring a dish prepared by Second Helpings will be avail-

able for those who are unable to stay for lunch. 

The vision for this new model is: “Feeding bodies and souls 

by providing a safe place with good food and even better 

conversation for the sake of authentic relationships that 

foster Greater Faith, Deeper Relationships and Stronger 

Communities.” In this relational, missional model, we seek to 

meet a significant post-Covid need for a sense of community 

and connection—which now appears to be an even greater 

need than mere access to food. This also gives us an oppor-

tunity and forum to connect with each other, to share joys 

and burdens, to pray for each other, and to participate in 

meaningful conversations about life, faith, God and commu-

nity—the kinds of things that increase our faith and helps us 

know that we are not alone!

This new café will truly be an Open Door—not only a way for 

people to come into Tab and be served, but also a means for 

Tab to open ourselves to coming alongside our neighbors 

as we serve Christ in the community. The success of the 

ministry—measured by moments of connection rather than 

amount of food served—will not only require the presence of 

folks serving in the kitchen and in the dining room; we also 

need those willing to have a meal, sit for a while and get to 

know each other. If any of these service opportunities is of 

interest, please join us at the Open House to learn more, 

or contact Rev. Terri Thorn, terri.thorn@tabpres.org to get 

started even sooner! 

Facilities Spotlight
Building Renovation Update 
by Rod Iberg

Spring is here, and building renovation is in full bloom! If 

you have not had a chance to tour the campus and church 

lately, here is a snap shot of things that have happened, 

are happening now, or will be happening in the very near 

future:

•  The new limestone steps at the south entrance off 

34th Street are 95% complete and fully functional. Some 

minor items are being completed in the coming days.

•  Demolition work is complete on the office/bathroom 

interior remodeling project.  You can expect to see new 

framing, electrical and plumbing in the coming days and 

weeks.

•  Scaffolding is being set up on the west side of the build-

ing in anticipation of the tuck-pointing and cleaning of the 

building exterior.  Completion of this project will extend 

well into 2023 and will position the facility for continued 

use for decades to come!

•  Renovation of the parlor is in the design stage.

•  Requests for pricing are being collected for the upgrade 

and improvement of our domestic water lines (a project 

that originated because of our water leak several months 

ago).

•  Plans for Tab park improvements are in the design stage.

Whew! That is a lot of activity. We are grateful for your pa-

tience as we navigate through all of the construction!
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WELCOME LITTLE ONES
We are excited to celebrate the birth of John Reeves “Jack” 

Ahearn, born on Friday, April 8, 2022. Jack is the son of 

Brian and Julie Ahearn, grandson to Kevin Ahearn, nephew 

to Tom Ahearn, and grandnephew to Mark and Beth Ahearn. 

He is the 12th consecutive boy across four generations! Con-

gratulations to the Ahearn family!

The Tab family celebrates with Ann and Rob Weller on the 

birth of their granddaughter, Eleanor Faith, to Jennie and 

Luke Potter in South Bend. Eleanor was born on Monday, 

April 18. We pray God’s blessings on her and her family.  

Congratulations to all!

FINANCIAL REPORT

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at Tab!

Income: 

YTD budgeted income: 

YTD actual income: 

Actual exceeds budgeted by:

Expenses: 

YTD budgeted expenses: 

YTD actual expenses 

Under budget by:

 

$785,466 

$803,489 

$18,023

 

$633,471 

$582,690 

$50,781
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
MAY

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
MAY

1

3

4

5
6
7

8

9

10
11

12

13

14

16

Bart Ost
Christy Whaley
Robert Brown
Dan Rexroth
Betsy Thompson
Leo Reel
Christine Gall
Mark Midkiff
Bill Heeter
Sherry Beasley
Nicki McGowan
Emmelyn Hughes
Phil Booher
Connor Whaley
Penelope Costlow
David Brunsting
Janet Belden
Mark Wilkerson
Sondra Heeter
Tom Huston
Mary Phillips
Jane McClelland
Vicki Townsend
Stephanie Lynn
Ann McKenzie
Molly Booker
David Burris
Cindy Verbarg
Jeff Sumpter
Abigail Warren
Betsy Morse
Jeanne Morton
Colin Graner
Karen Scamihorn
Jeff Crane

Doug & Ellen Moeller 42 years
Joel & Meagan Niese 19 years
Mark & Debbie Midkiff 43 years
Eric & Cheryl Herzog 35 years
Mick & Paula Daum 20 years
Dennis & Brook Johnson 32 years
Nick & Sarah Schroeder 4 years
Robert & Carol Lukemeyer 23 years
Brian & Kelly Graner 7 years
Dave & Cathleen Perry 41 years
Philo & Allison Lange 17 years
Ryan & Sarah Noel 21 years
Mitch & Cheri Daniels 44 years
Adam  & Caryn Packer 18 years
Wayne Weber & Carolyn Dodd 27 years
Tom & Jennifer Wirt 37 years
Jim & Robin Pfeiffer 49 years
Jay & Anne Steger 38 years
Phil & Caitlin Teague 11 years
Andy & Linda Costlow 40 years
Roderic & Judi Trabue 47 years

2
3
5

10
11
12

14
16

18
19
20
22
25

26

28
29
31

Kristine Crouch
John Gable
Scott Waddell
Carl Evans
Carol Hartman-Hankey
Christi Daymon
Nathanael Smith
Donna Bonifield
Hazel Moudy
Mary Mills
Hudson Fowler
Suzie Booker
Cheri Daniels
Peter Marshall
Jennifer Russell
Jere Krueger
Weber Donaldson
Madeline Prible
Rachel Birk
Nancy Fike
Kathy Ladavac
Valerie Finnell
Mary Birk
Ethan Fedor
Ryan Fowler
Jack Booker
Barb Sullivan
Marilyn Kendrick
Jacqueline Wimsatt
Holly Rice
Waylon Wade
Eric Shaw
Doug Litsey
Ruth Anne Wright
Dan Hamilton

17

18

19

20

22
23

24
25
26

27
28

29

30

31



TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, IN 46205-3795

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church at the above address.

Vacation Bible School

2022 Vacation Bible School-This year’s Vacation Bible 

School will take place June 13–17 from 9a until noon. Our 

theme will be “Wilderness Escape”, and we will learn about 

Moses leading the Hebrews out of slavery in Egypt and 

through the wilderness toward the Promised Land. There’s 

no fee for VBS, but pre-registration is required so that we 

have plenty of craft, snack, and learning materials on hand. 

You can register your child via the “Wilderness Escape 

VBS” link on Tab’s website, www.tabpres.org. This year’s 

VBS is a “marketplace” format, so we’ll need MANY adult 

and teen volunteers to serve as group leaders and market-

place shopkeepers. If you’re interested in volunteering or 

have questions about registration, please contact Jennifer 

Wirt at jennifer.wirt@tabpres.org


